








The General Manager recommended to the Board that CRS be awarded the engineering 
services contract for the 6200 S Booster water line (LZN Booster Station) in the amount of 
$22,075 . After discussion the following motion was made by Trustee Russell seconded by 
Trustee Swensen: 

RESOLVED : To approve the General Manager's recommendation to award the contract to 
CRS Engineers for the 6200 S Booster water line (LZN Booster Station) in the amount of 
$22,075. The motion passed with the following individuals voting in the affirmative: 
Trustees Behunin, Swensen and Russell. 

Financials 
Consider approval of accounts payable Discussed : construction/operation and 
maintenance vouchers 35502-35706, including voided vouchers 35519-35531 for a total of 
205 vouchers, with a dollar amount of $988,443.37; payroll vouchers 2017606- 2017638, 
2017639-2017671, 35545 and 35683 for a total of 68 vouchers in a dollar amount of 
$184,597.47. Trustee Swensen inquired on the reason there were 12 voided checks this 
month. Assistant General Manager Mark Chalk explained that the numbers entered on 
caselle must match when the checks are printed. There was an error where the check 
numbers entered on caselle were a digit off. After a discussion the following motion was 
made by Trustee Russell seconded by Trustee Swensen : 

RESOLVED: To approve the Accounts Payable report included in the Board Book. The 
motion passed with the following individuals voting in the affirmative: Trustees Behunin, 
Swensen and Russell. 

Consider approval of 2018 tentative budget 
Assistant General Manager Mark Chalk remarked that the General Manager had presented 

the preliminary budget for 2018 at the October Board meeting. He outlined the changes 
that had been made since last month. The District has been very conservative with the 

budget in the past. Mr. Matt Millis, Zions Public Finance, budgeted based on a five year 
average. Central Valley operations and maintenance cost increased $386,823, or 23% in 

part due to reclassification of capital projects to operations and maintenance . Total salaries 
and wages budget increase is approximately $73,000. This amount was affected by retiring 
employees. Trustee Swensen inquired on the employees that will be retiring in 2018. The 
General Manager indicated that Mr. Ron Dawson will be retiring after 34 years of dedicated 
service to the District and Mr. Steve Webb will retire after 29 years of dedicated service to 
the District as well. Mr. Chalk noted that Rocky Mountain Power and Dominion Fuel will 
increase by $23,564, or 3.3%. Early retirement incentive and purchased years retirement 
accounts will increase $40,000 and $75,000 respectively because of retirement of 
employees . The Sunstone well no longer produces water and is scheduled to be 

demolished. Trustee Swensen inquired on what would the happen to the property once the 
Sunstone well is demolished. The General Manager remarked that the District would 

attempt to sell the property. Assistant General Manager Kevin Fenn stated that the District 
would abandon the well hole to prevent any potential contamination. The proposed budget 
for the District's Operations and Maintenance will have an increase from the previous 
budget by $278,889, or 2.10%. The pump at the Valley well needs to be repaired at a cost 



of approximately $40,000. Mr. Chalk outlined the proposed decreases to the 2018 budget. 
The Trustee election account will reduce to $50,000 since there will not be an election in 
2018. The lift station will decrease by $65,000 because not as much maintenance is needed. 
Mr. Chalk acknowledged that several projects to be completed in 2017 will be moved into 
2018. 
$200,000 in security cameras and fixtures will be removed from 2017. Trustee Swensen 
inquired on the decision to remove the cameras from the budget. Mr. Chalk remarked that 
Homeland Security had given the District insight and cameras would not be very effective to 
the District. They recommended proactive measures {i.e better lighting). Homeland 
Security will follow up with a report to the District with more information. Mr. Fenn stated 
that he had received information from Jordan Valley and they felt the cameras were not as 
beneficial. They are not a vandalism deterrent. The District would not be able to monitor 
the cameras 24 hours a day. By the time the District would arrive to the site, the damage 
would have been done. 
$646,000 in CIPP project will be moved to 2018 
$400,000 water line projects will be moved to 2018 
$300,000 well rehab and auxiliary power will be moved into 2018 
$1,300,000 projects related to Central Valley will be moved into 2018 
Approximately $3,930,000 in projects will be added to those already planned for 2018. The 
capital construction budget is planned to increase $2,189,610 or 30.17%. However, it is 
estimated that about $2,846,000 in projects will not be completed in 2017 and will have to 
be moved to the new year. After a discussion the following motion was made by Trustee 

Russell seconded by Trustee Swensen: 

RESOLVED: To approve the 2018 tentative budget. The motion passed with the following 
individuals voting in the affirmative : Trustees Behunin, Swensen and Russell. 

REPORTS AND MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS 
Report: General Manager- Tentative 2018 board meeting schedule, Little Manual for 
Trustees, conference schedule 2018 The General Manager presented the tentative 2018 
board meeting schedule. He noted that the February, March and April board meetings were 
proposed to be held earlier in the month due to conflicts with conferences. The November 
board meeting was also proposed to be held early in the month due to Thanksgiving. The 

General Manager noted regarding the adoption of the 2018 board meeting schedule at the 
December possibly January board meeting. The General Manager informed the Board at 
the bottom of their board books, they would find the Local District Standards, also referred 
to as the Little Manual. This manual includes a summary of statues of auditor's 
recommendations . The General Manager discussed the 2018 Conference schedule and 
inquired if any of the Board members had special interest in a certain conference to please 
advise the District. Some of the bigger conferences require the District to make 
reservations for hotels up to 6 months in advance. Mr. Lord informed the Board that he 
would like to offer a ham or meat to the District employees as a Christmas present again 
this year as the Board has provided in past years. Mr. Lord proposed to have the Board 





RESOLVED: To return to the regular Board Meeting from the closed session. The motion 
passed with the following individuals voting in the affirmative: Trustees Behunin, Swensen 
and Russell. 

Report: Trustee- Central Valley Water Reclamation Facility- Nothing to report. 

Report: Trustee -Jordan Valley Water Conservancy District- Nothing to report. 

Report: Trustee- Utah Association of Special Districts Trustee Russell reported that the 

USAD had a good conference. 

Adjourn : The following motion was made by Trustee Swensen seconded by Behunin: 

RESOLVED: To adjourn the November 15, 2017 Board Meeting. The time was 5:55p.m. The 
motion passed with the following individuals voting in the affirmative: Trustees Behunin, 
Swensen and Russell. 
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Ben Behunin, Chair of the Board of Trustees 

Action Items 

No action items 


